
 
 

 
 
 
 

February 6, 2018 
 
 
Hon. Kathleen H. Burgess 
Secretary to the Commission 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Empire State Plaza 
Agency Building 3 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
Phone: (518) 474-6530 
Email:  secretary@dps.ny.gov 
 

Subject: Case 07-E-0088 – In the Matter of the Adoption of an Installed Reserve Margin 
for the New York Control Area 

 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 
 Pursuant to the New York State Public Service Commission’s January 3, 2018 Proposed 
Rulemaking on the New York State Reliability Council’s Establishment of an Installed Reserve 
Margin of 18.2% in the above-entitled proceeding, the New York Independent System Operator, Inc. 
hereby submits its comments. 
 
 Should you have any questions, please contact me at (518) 356-7656 or by email at 
dallen@nyiso.com. 
 
 Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 /s/   David Allen     
 Robert E. Fernandez, General Counsel 
 David Allen, Senior Attorney 
 New York Independent System Operator, Inc. 
 10 Krey Boulevard 
 Rensselaer, New York 12144 
 Tel: (518) 356-7656 

Email:  dallen@nyiso.com 
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